
Term 4 - Week  11                                                Monday 13 December 2021 

TALKABOUT 

 

Phone: 4447 8243  Fax: 4447 8023 
 

E-mail: fallscreek-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au       Web: fallscreek-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Congratulations on making it to the last week of the school year! I’d like to take this opportunity to wish 
you all a well earned, restful break and a safe and happy holiday.  
 
Next year I will be moving into the Principal role at Sussex Inlet Public School. Barbara Clarke, from 
Coledale PS, will be relieving in Term 1 and the permanent role will be advertised early next year. I would 
like to thank the whole school community at Falls Creek for your support over the last three years, I leave 
with the fondest memories of our beautiful little school. Thanks also to the amazing team of staff I have 
had the pleasure of working with, we have been through some extremely challenging times together and 
it has been a privilege to work alongside each of you. I am only going ‘down the road’, and will be 
involved in the recruitment process and transition support for the incoming principal.  
Thanks to Ms Cassandra Carter who will also be finishing at Falls Creek at the end of the year. Thanks 
Cassie for your contributions for FCPS! 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support of your child’s education this year. And all the very best wishes to 
you and your family for 2022. 
 
2022 
Students in Years 1 to 6 return to school on Tuesday 1 February 2022. Our new Kindergarten students will 
attend from 8:30 to 1:00pm from Wednesday 2 February to Friday 4 February and will attend for full days 
from Monday 7 February.  
 
LIBRARY BOOKS 
Any books at home are now outstanding, please return them to school as soon as possible! 
 
MUFTI DAY 
Thursday 16 December 2021 is the last day for students and a mufti day to celebrate the end of the 
school year.  
 
PICNIC 
We look forward to seeing you at 5pm at Voyager Park, Huskisson this Wednesday 15 December. We 
have our fingers and toes crossed that we have good weather! A friendly reminder that supervision is the 
responsibility of the parent/carer and everyone over 16 must be fully vaccinated.  
 
GOOD NEWS! 
Our new soft fall is finally being installed during the summer holidays. There has been a significant delay 
due to travel restrictions during the pandemic. We are looking forward to having the play area 
reinvigorated with a colourful new surface. 
 
A Block, our beautiful old weatherboard building, will be recarpeted in the holidays. It has been decades 
since some carpet in A Block has been replaced and we’re looking forward to a facelift in there as well.  
 
We have successfully completed the tender process for before and after school care and can announce 
that there will be a provider commencing onsite care for students outside of school hours at Falls Creek 
school in 2022. The successful company will be sending information to families including times and 
session costs.  



2022 Staffing 
  Mondays Tuesdays Wednesdays Thursdays Fridays 

K-2  Louise Hood 
 

3-6 Bonnie Bonnie 
Bonnie even weeks 

Principal odd weeks 
Principal Principal 

After our Presentation Day, our school’s Director, 
Educational Leadership Mr Stephen Heslop presented 

the school with a Certificate of Excellence. The certificate 
is “in recognition of the 
exceptional leadership 
demonstrated within 

the entire school 
learning community. 
Acknowledging each 
and every student, 

parent, teacher, 
support staff, 

community member 
and school leader for 

their unrelenting 
commitment, 

perseverance and 
contribution 

throughout 2021.”  

Our 2022 Kindergarten students joining 
us for their final orientation visit. 

Bryce received a Principal’s award  
for his excellent writing! 

Huskisson Public School P&C 
representative Elon Dell, and Principal 

Kim Lovell presenting Falls Creek PS with 
a street library. This will be decorated by 
students and installed at the front of our 

school next year.  

Thank you! 
 

Thank you to Alan from Nowra 

Fly Screens & Doors for 

supplying & installing the 

flyscreens to the classrooms at 

such a great price, much appreciated.  

Deklan and Ella 

receiving their  

Gold awards 



Star Awards 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  Mitchell, Harper, Maple, Bryce and Xavier                              Molly, Lexie, Joseph, Celia and Laikyn 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     Ella, Maple, Harper, Bryce and Harlyn        Ella, Pacey, Laikyn, Lachlan and Bryce 

Class Awards 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Lexie, Errol, Lily, Celia, May and Lachlan                                                   Celia, Ella and Jorja 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

          Courtney, Kaine and Harlyn         Harper and Abi 



The Marra Marras (3-6) 
 
The Marra Marras have enjoyed learning from their peers these past weeks learning new drawing 
techniques .  Thank you Abi, Courtney and Elira for sharing your drawing skills with us.  

The Waaruus (K-1-2) 

K-1-2 Waaruus 

showing their 

muscles after a 

fabulous year of 

learning.   

The Marra Marras have enjoyed 
assisting their  K-2 Buddies with weekly 
buddy reading and teaching them new 

games to play. 

The Marra Marras have had a great year of learning and are excited for what 2022 will bring! 



Presentation Day 
2021   

Overall Achiever 

Small Schools  

Athletics Champion 

K/2 Star Awards 

Kindergarten 2021 

Cross Country Champions 

Athletics Champions 

Dux 

Academic Excellence  

Effort and Application 

3/6 Star Awards 



2022 


